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Vestry Meeting Minutes
10/27/22
1. Prayer
 Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
.
2. Motion
A motion was made by Mark Bellingham and seconded by John McCampbell to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 9/22/22 Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
3.  Financial Update
In Fr. Andy’s absence, Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding the September 2022 financial statements. The matters discussed were:

· Tithing remains higher than the 2022 budget projected.  
· The best way to differentiate regular tithing from one-time contributions on the balance sheet.
· A new committee and process in 2023 to help direct benevolence funds to those in need.

· The designation of the remainder of Pam Cowser’s funeral funds according to Bart’s wishes of sanctuary project, and benevolence via the Fr. Alex’s discretionary fund.

· The sanctuary remodeling project: expenses yet to be paid are balance of banners, paint, and lighting. 

4. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to approve

the September 2022 financial reports.  Motion unanimously carried.

5.  Nominating Committee Update
Fr. Alex said that Nathan Dean and Stuart Edwards are heading up this Committee and are on schedule to complete the job, which they will begin shortly.
6. Rector Annual Review Update
Fr. Alex said that he will be submitting his annual rector report next month, according to the recently established guidelines. 
7. 2023 Budget Update

Fr. Alex led a discussion about the 2023 budget. The matters discussed were:

· The budget committee’s two meetings produced a preliminary budget for next year
· Growth since last year: 10% increase in church attendance.  Average Sunday attendance increased from 66 to 73. Members on roll are now at 95.
· The balance between investing in staff and retaining funds in Rooted to Reach
8. Global Anglican Future Conference (aka GAFCON)
Fr. Alex said that he was invited to attend the week-long Global Anglican Future Conference that is being held in Africa next year. Expenses for that are $2,000 for the conference plus $1,500 for airfare. Christ Church has offered to pay for the conference fees.  Fr. Alex would like Redemption Church to consider paying for the airfare. 
9. Motion

A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Dave Cinclair to approve paying the $1,500 airfare fee for Fr. Alex to attend the GAFCON conference. Motion unanimously carried.
10.  Motion

A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Anne Rener to close the meeting. Motion unanimously carried.
11. Closing Prayer

Fr. Alex closed in Prayer.
The next scheduled meeting is 11/17/22
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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